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24 MAR 2019
AFCC 25 FEB 2019 BOD MEETING MINUTES

Prepared by: COL(MA) Dean Saluti, Secretary
ATTENDEES:
President Gus Niewenhous, COL William Wood, COL Brett Conaway, COL Robert Soldani, COL(MA) Dean Saluti, 
LTC Lawrence DiNardo, LTC Bryan Pillai, MAJ Anthony Ortega, CPT Angela Cincis, CW3 Ed Stedman, John O’Brien, Paul Mendonca, Michelle Abrams, Gary Coon
NOT PRESENT:

MG(MA) Joseph Carter, BG John Hammond, COL Thomas Finn, COL Richard Matlak, COL Michael Finer, COL(MA) John Silva, MAJ Christopher Cunningham, CSM Bill Davidson, Richard DeVito, Dr. John Christoforo, Arthur Burt
MEETING REPORT:
1. Opening: The AFCC BOD Meeting, led by President Gus Niewenhous, opened with the Pledge of Allegiance at the AFCC HQ and Museum, Boston, MA at 1830 hrs.   
2. Secretary’s Report: COL(MA) Dean Saluti presented the 28 JAN 2019 AFCC Meeting Minutes. The Minutes were   reviewed and approved.

3. Treasurer’s Report: CW3 Stedman reported that there is a balance of $11,475.42 in the AFCC Operating Account that includes the quarterly transfer from the Craig Brown Fund. All invoices have been paid. There is $11,761.55 in the Restricted Funds Accounts. The Treasurer’s Report was approved unanimously.  
4. Finance Committee Report: COL Soldani reported that the balance is $932,233.16 in the Craig Brown Funds, and a balance of $493,315.12 is in the Investment Account, with total holdings of $1,425,548.28. Gary Coon, from Finer Wealth Management, gave an excellent analysis of the Association’s growth in holdings. From APR 2018 to FEB 2019, holdings were up 7.2%. The Finance Committee Report was approved unanimously.  
5. Collections Committee Report: COL Wood thanked LTC Pillai and the Curator for work done with the Collections Committee on policies and procedures, in that 9 of the 16 policies have been drafted. COL Wood stated that Boston University is closing its Special Collections Department and the Association’s archives management was discussed. LTC Pillai recognized CW3 Stedman for his participation on the Collections Committee. LTC Pillai discussed the Collections Committee’s Budget Review Process. A Craig Brown exhibit is in process as well as a Craig Brown plaque. Admission cost for school groups was discussed. Lastly, there was discussion concerning space utilization, concentrating on the fifth floor and the basement. 
6. Museum Report: Curator Michelle Abrams gave the report:

· The Curator has been attending professional association conferences. 

· Recent tours have been given to school groups and there was discussion of charges for school groups.

· On Point Journal of Army History will be publishing an article written by our Curator in the spring/summer issue. 
· LTC Pillai stated that the Curator is currently investigating additional Unit lineage. 
7.  House Report: John O’Brien gave his report:
· Emergency lights on the third floor are still needed. All emergency light batteries have been replaced and exit signs have been installed.      
· Per the State elevator inspection, handrails must be installed in the elevator and door safety switches will need to be adjusted on each floor. There is concern on this matter, as the elevator company has not responded to John O’Brien’s calls. 
· A floor is being installed over one of the rooms on the fourth floor. 

8. Prudential Committee Report: No formal report was given.
1. Active Unit Report:  MAJ Ortega presented the Active Unit Report. Note the following:
- 2-3 FEB 2019. Conducted on-going Mission Essential Task List Training at Home Station and continued Periodic Law Enforcement Certification (PLEC) training with an expected graduation in June. 

- 26 FEB 2019. Conducted a Law Enforcement synchronization meeting with the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency (MEMA) for the upcoming Boston Marathon State Active Duty mission, as the National Guard Reaction Force (NGRF).

- 1-3 MAR 2019. On-going National Training Center (NTC) rotation focus for the 747th MP Company. Their selection board is working on a new First Sergeant. HHD is conducting a digital brigade command and staff call utilizing Command Post of the Future (CPOF) to exercise our Mission Command systems. The 26th Yankee Brigade Officer Professional Development is being held on 3 MAR 2019 at Natick Labs.

- 7 MAR 2019. MAJ Ortega and CPT Cincis will be  attending the FBI Center in Chelsea, MA quarterly synchronization meeting to continue the battalion’s partnership building with local, state, and federal Law Enforcement agencies. 

- 11 MAR 2019. Conducting Law Enforcement synchronization meetings with each corresponding town on the Boston Marathon route that we provide Security Support for during our State Active Duty mission as the National Guard Reaction Force (NGRF). 

- 15-16 MAR 2019. The National Guard Association of Massachusetts State Officer Conference is being held at the Westborough DoubleTree hotel. In August 2020, Massachusetts will host the National Conference in Boston. The battalion will provide Security Support.

- New officers have been added to the battalion (to include our S1 and Chaplain) and we are eager to get them here to the new prospective members’ meeting in April.
· COL Conaway spoke on the Unit upcoming events and 211th involvement with local and national security efforts. 
2. Website Committee Report: Michelle Abrams gave an informal report. She is in the process of updating for posts. She will display a request for Museum volunteers on the website.  
3. Membership Committee: MAJ Cunningham was not present. However, he provided a report for review. There are applications in process. CW3 Stedman stated that 83 Annual Members have paid dues and 34 have not. 
4. Events Report: COL(MA) Saluti gave the Events Report. He reported on the 2018 Veterans Recognition Event and has not yet completed the billing/collections process. 

5. Old Business/New Business: 

· LTC Pillai stated that 2019 AT will be at Indiantown Gap, and there may be an opportunity to visit Gettysburg. 
· COL Wood reminded the BOD of the need to revisit and formalize the facilities rental charges.
·  President Niewenhous reported that $6,449 has been received from Duck Tours this year. 
· COL Wood is investigating bowties and full- size ties that are made in Scotland. He is also investigating women’s club scarves. 
· The BU ROTC graduation event (26 APR) and the RTI graduation event were discussed. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2100 hrs. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, 25 MAR 2019.
